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Father Lee Hutchson
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Several weeks ago, in a Sunday sermon, I mentioned the “I Fly” penny called 
the Fugio cent. 

Authorized by the continental congress in 1787.  On one side of the coin was the sun with its rays shining down on a 
time piece with the worlds “I Fly” and at the bottom of the coin were the words mind your business, or in other 
words, tend to your affairs.  

There is always a lot of business to tend to in our parish.  We are always looking for individuals who will take the 
lead in maintaining the health of our church by “minding its business”.  

At our next congregational meeting we will need to elect 2 members to the endowment committee.  Soon the 
vestry will appoint a representative to attend annual convention in November and of course each year three new 
members are elected to the vestry. 

All of us have unique gifts and talents which we can put to work for the “business” of the church.  When Jesus was 
found in the temple at 12 years of age, he told his parents, “Did you not know I must be about my Father's 
Business?” 

Fundamentally we are about our father's business when we: 
  Love God with all of our heart, soul, and mind, 
  when we share our faith, act justly, love mercy   
  and walk humbly with God.   

I hope you will consider standing for election to the open positions and if 
asked by the Vestry to consider being our representative to annual 
convention.  As together we seek to be about our father's business. 



Cloak Deadline   -   please, submit by Sunday June 30 at 8 pm
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Regular Monthly Events 
Event  Day  Time 
Morning Coffee hour 1st Wednesday after service 
Vestry Meeting  2nd Tuesday  7 pm 
Men’s Breakfast  2nd Saturday  8 am 
Daughters of the King  3rd Wednesday 11 am 
Daisy Troop 1st & 3rd Wednesday 6 - 7:30 pm 
Book Club  3rd Thursday                    10:30 am 
St. Martin’s Project  3rd Saturday  9:30 am 
ECW  4th Tuesday  5:30 pm 
EYC               Alternating Sundays after church 
Prayer Shawl Ministry   quarterly   11:30 am

Graduation Celebration 
Sunday June 2

Deadline to sign up and pay  
for Men's Night at the Diamond 

Sunday June 2    (see page 9)

Wednesday Night Discussion Group 
June 5, 12 and 19 at 7 pm   (see page 7)

Office Closed 
Friday June 7

Men's Breakfast 
Saturday June 8 at 8 am 

Nick's - 8051 Broad  
Call Sid Akens (804-740-5375) if you need a ride 

all men welome!

Pentecost 
Sunday June 9 at 10 am - Outdoor Service, 

Sunday School Pot Luck Picnic

Wednesday Morning Coffee 
June 12 following 10 am service

St. Martin's Project 
Saturday June 15 at 9:30 am,  Blue Team

EYC 
Sunday June 16 - Softball Game 

June 23-29 (Sun-Sat) Service Trip to Jacksonville FL

4th Annual Men's Night at the Diamond 
Wednesday June 26, 2019 (see page 9)

St. Martin's Project collecting for Homeless Shelter 
Deadline June 30 - see page 8

ECW 
no meeting in June or July

What and When … June

Regular Weekly Events 
Event Day Time 
Sunday Services Sunday 8  &  10 am 
Boy Scouts  Monday  7 pm 
Meals on Wheels  Tuesday  10:15 am - 12 pm 
Holy Eucharist  Wednesday* 10 am 
     * Healing Service every 3rd Wed. 
Cub Scouts Thursday 6:45 pm-7:45 pm 
Sr. Choir Practice  Thursday  7:30 pm 
Social Bridge  Friday  10 am - 1 pm 
Ethiopian Christians Saturday 6 am

Your editor and husband have left for Europe (visiting 
family) and are not back in time for the July Cloak to be 
on time. It will be issued as soon as possible.  
Please check the weekly announcements so you don't 
miss any of the great St. Martin events.

Add to your calendar now!!! July 15-19 from 6 to 8pm 
Vacation Bible School 

(see page 10)



Congratulations to our  
 2019 Graduates

Colin Clements  

Colin Clements is graduating this June from Glen Allen High.  He is a 
member of the National Honors Society, Math and French honors society. 
He has been an active member of Nova Aquatic for 7 yrs and part of their 
Junior National team.  He has been a Coach and MVP of the Glen Allen 
Community swim team and Captain and MVP for the Glen Allen HS swim 
team. Colin has also served as an acolyte at St. Martin's since the 3rd grade. 
He is excited to continue his education this fall at the College of William 
and Mary.

Zach Crowell  

Zachary Crowell has  been a member of the youth group for the past 3 years 
and has participated in 3 service trips. He also is a member of the Richmond 
West Bowling League. Zach is a senior at Glen Allen High School and will be 

attending J Sargent Reynolds in the fall for 2 years then continuing his 
education at Virginia Tech or George Mason University to study Cyber 

Security. In his free time Zach also enjoys gaming.
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Khai Fisher  

Khai Fisher is a graduating senior from Glen Allen High School where he 
will receive an advanced diploma with a governor's seal for 80+ hours of 
community service.  
He is a member of the National Beta Club, National Arts Honor Society as 
well as Barrier Breakers and Diverse Hands at Work. He has dedicated the 
majority of his community service hours with Hands on Greater Richmond's 
Teen Impact and at Henrico Doctors Hospital's Kidney Transplant Center. 
Additionally, Khai's commitment to community service was fostered as a 
member of Jack & Jill of America, Inc. where leadership, civic duty and 
philanthropy were developed. 
Khai will be attending Morehouse College in Atlanta, Georgia where he will 
study Marketing with a minor in graphic design. 



Grace Wood 

Grace Wood graduated from Virginia Tech Suma cum laude. She completed 
her bachelors degree in Psychology in 2 years and has been accepted to 
Virginia Commonwealth University and is waiting to hear from Virginia 
Tech to continue her education in the fall. 

Callie Moyers  

Callie Moyers, daughter of Betsy Crowell and step daughter of George 
Crowell, is a senior at Glen Allen High School and elated to be going to 
Virginia Tech next year with a scholarship to the Theatre & Film 
Department! She was one of two applicants to receive this scholarship out 
of the many who auditioned. She has been doing theatre for over 7 years, 
and can't wait to pursue her passion for theatre while also double majoring 
in Wildlife Conservation. Besides theatre, Callie spends her time advocating 
for her class as Senior Vice President at Glen Allen, participating in four 
honor societies, and competing in forensics. She can't wait to make the hike 
up to VT and see what the future holds!!

Ian Woolwine  

Ian Woolwine graduated from James Madison University on May 3, 2019.  
Ian received a Bachelor of Science in Sport and Recreation Management 
and a minor in Business.  He has accepted a job for two years with 
YoungLife. He will be leaving at the end of August to teach English in China.

Andrew Wood  

Andrew Wood will be graduating from Glen Allen High School. He has been 
active in Boy Scouts. Andrew reports for basic training on July 2 to train to be 
a tank crew member in the Army.

Graduates continued … on next page

Graduates continued …   from previous page
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Francis Stephens  

Francis Stephens graduated from Virginia Commonwealth University (VCU) 
with a Bachelor of Arts (B.A. English with a Religious Studies Minor) from the 
College of Humanities and Sciences- English Department and, a Master of 
Teaching (M.T) from The School of Education.  Additionally, Francis received 
one of the University's 2019 graduate awards -The Buffy Davis Continued 
Dedicated Service Award. While pursuing studies, Francis worked in the 
Division of Student Affairs, first as a Marketing Assistant and then, was 
promoted to Graduate Marketing Assistant, his current position. He helps to 
supervise his team of co-workers in promoting communication and 
disseminating information to students, the University and Richmond 
communities through use of media and technology. This includes use of 
photography, videography and community based outreach programs. As part 
of his work, Francis created and hosted a cooking video series aimed at helping student to cook healthful meals on a 
budget and with five ingredients or less. In March, 2018 he was chosen, along with other student workers, to go to 
Anaheim, California to attend the annual ACUI conference where he presented his series as part of VCU's innovative 
efforts to disseminate information among its student body.  
Francis’ future plan is to teach English at the Secondary school level. Ideally, he would love to travel in the near future 
and possibly teach English overseas. In the meantime, now that classes are finished and graduation is over, in addition 
to his work on campus, he now has more time to enjoy his other interests which include basketball, skateboarding, 
painting and photography.  

Francis and his parents would like to express appreciation to the St. Martin's Community which has supported him 
over the last 23years.

Graduates continued …   from previous page
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Taylor Hood 

Taylor Hood graduated from George Mason with a bachelors degree in 
business operation systems & Operation management.  

He was chapter president of kappa alpha fraternity. He has accepted an 
HR position at YRCI in Fairfax pending security clearance.
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Jill Grumbine 

Jill Grumbine has a bachelors degree in nursing and has worked in public 
health for many years.  As the State Refugee Health Coordinator, she 
provides oversight to the refugee health program for the Virginia 
Department of Health.  In December Jill completed a Masters in Public 
Administration through Virginia Tech.  She plans to continue working in 
public health.

Graduates continued …   from previous page

Wednesday Night Discussion Group 

Four more session planned. Come to any or all.  

Father Lee is leading discussion out of the book “Simon Peter, Flawed and Faithful 
Disciple” by Adam Hamilton.  Feel free to pre-order your own book or leave a check in the 
amount of $15 under the sign-up sheet to cover it being purchased via the church.  The 
discussion group will continue to meet until Wednesday, June 19.  

 “While Simon Peter's shortcomings are clearly on display in the Gospels, so also are his 
courage, his determination, his longing to follow Jesus even if it costs him his life.  The early church 
knew how his story ended after his dramatic denial of Jesus on the night Jesus was arrested.  
Following Jesus’ resurrection and ascension, Peter would, in 
fact, become the rock upon which the church was built.  He 
would carry his cross to follow Jesus. He would lay down his 
life for the gospel.  While in Peter's flaws Christians might 
see themselves, they might also see themselves in the 
moments of Peter's courage and faithfulness, and ultimately 

they might see in him a picture of 
what they might aspire to be when 
empowered and led by the Spirit.”

YO ARE MAKING A DIFFERENCE! 
The weekly announcements will tell us what is 
needed especially this month. Please place your 
donations in the basket in the hallway.
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Financial Highlights 
2019

end of 
previous
month

MTD

April

YTD
end of April

Income $55,946.81 $17,966.65 $73,913.46

Expenses $58,276.00 $17,848.65 $76,124.65

Gain or Loss -$2,329.19 $118.00 -$2,211.19

      Report     

Finance    

Scholarships offered by ECW of  the Diocese  

Important message to current full time college students or high school seniors. 

I am forwarding information about the Scholarship Program started by the ECW of the Diocese of VA. These 
scholarships are open to students who are members of an Episcopal Church in the diocese for tuition, books or other 
college expenses. Applicants are judged according to their need, academics, Christian and community service, 
communication skills, leadership skills, purpose and goals in life and supportive letters. 

Go to www.ecw.thediocese.net to download forms under MINISTRIES and then click GIFTS AND SCHOLARSHIPS (or 
you will find the requisite forms on the hallway table outside the parish hall.)  
The deadline to submit information is June 30th 2019 (postmarked) and students are responsible to make sure all 
information is supplied on time. Incomplete applications will not be considered. 

The Scholarship Program is funded by donations to the “BOOK OF REMEMBRANCE” and “THE GIFT OF LIFE BOOK”. 
These are historical documents where a person's name is recorded in remembrance or thanksgiving for memorable 
events. The form needed to make a donation is on the website.  

Thank you for assisting in getting this information to the students at your church.  
In His service, 
Bonnie Wilkins  -  ECW - West Richmond Region  -  President

Outreach Committee  -  by Jean Rollins 

The St. Martin's Project delivers lunches to three different shelters for the homeless in the Richmond area.  The 
Outreach Committee is extending this help to the homeless by promoting a drive in the month of June for articles that 
they need.  We are asking parishioners to bring in items, such as new twin sheets, new towels and wash cloths, 
cleaning supplies, laundry detergent, laundry bags, and gas and grocery gift cards.  These shelters include men, 
women, and children who are temporarily without a place to live and depend on these shelters to survive.  There is a 
box in the hallway where you can drop these items off through June 30.  Thanks so much for your help!

http://www.ecw.the
http://diocese.net
http://www.ecw.the
http://diocese.net


Beach Moon 
The moon 
rests on ocean’s horizon. We  
could almost reach it  
by electric stairway -- waves 
reach, touch, taste 
its edge, with gleaming tongues. 
It bleeds light across their skin, 
spills a path, step by  
shimmer, widens on their green-black  
bodies, convulses  
with their undulation, sparkles on  
fingers they spread to grasp  
beach, discarded shells,  
unwary feet  
that venture in  
night, dare a hundred  
legends, world of monsters,  
sorcerers, sirens in  
irresistible disguise,  
challenge this  
spirit, that  draws, taunts,  
invites us to try that stair,  
run from sand- 
darkness into  
silverness. 

                 - Patsy Anne Bickerstaff

ONLY $28 (see note at bottom)          
Invite all your male friends to join us for some Fun, Fellowship, Food & the All-American Game of Baseball   

SIGN UP SHEET IS POSTED 

Make Checks payable to Sid Akens by June 2 – Men's Club Organizer 
*****We must have a minimum of 20 participants to host this event****

St. Martin’s 4th Annual 
Men’s Night at the Diamond 

Wednesday, June 26, 2019

Come out and support the  
  RICHMOND FLYING SQUIRRELS 

Game starts at 6:45 pm 
All-you-can-eat Buffet starting at 5 pm 
at the Pavilion in Right Field & Field Level Seat  

Come out and Enjoy 
ARABIAN NIGHT 
with live camels!
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Book Club      by Pat Rourk 

The Book  Club will have its last meeting in June and will not meet again until September.  

The book for June: “After Anna” by Lisa Scottoline 

You may like to read ahead during the summer. 
The book for September:  ”The Storytellers Secret” by Sejal Bandina 

Food for thought:    A faithful friend is a strong defense; and he that hath found such a one hath 
found a treasure.    (Ecclesiasticus  6:14)

Make sure it’s on your calendar! 

Come join the “Mane” event of the summer 

July 15 – 19 from 6 pm to 8 pm   

This event can only happen with great volunteers.  Help will be 
needed with decorations, food, stories time, crafts, recreation and 
music.  If you are up for a summer adventure please contact Robin 
Biehler rebiehler@gmail.com  or 804-218-3658

St. Martin's Church will be transformed into the African Savannah. 
Here, the children will experience an African adventure that will 
explore God's goodness as well as celebrate a ferocious faith that 
powers them through this wild life.

All are welcome to join us for this roaring 
good time. 
Look for information regarding child 
registration coming soon and volunteer 
sign-up sheets.

mailto:rebiehler@gmail.com
mailto:rebiehler@gmail.com


Get to know your brothers and sisters in Christ
Q:   Are you a cradle Episcopalian? 
A:   I was born in England into a strong High Church Anglican family and we attended the 
11 am Mass every Sunday with the whole family. At the age of about 5  I became a boat 
boy to carry the incense and then an acolyte both at the Sunday Mass and later I also 
served on Fridays at the 6:30 am Mass during school vacations when I was home from 
boarding school. 
While in college and later when I started working I lapsed and became a very occasional 
worshipper. I met Christa and was relocated to New York and then St Louis. It wasn't until 
our first child was born that we felt the call back to church becoming a priority. But it was 
an invitation from a neighbor in St Louis that brought us back to regular attendance, this 
time at a Lutheran Church. The services included weekly communion and great 
fellowship and support.  
Later when we were relocated to Kentucky we again joined a Lutheran Church and 
became very active. By this time we had two daughters. For various reasons we later 
joined an Episcopal Church where we were very happy for many years. 

Q:  Have you always lived in the Richmond area? 
A:   I retired in 2007 and our children had both left home, one to Nashville 
and the other to Richmond. Earlier I had said that I would like to retire in 
Virginia so when the time came the fact that one was studying at VCU  
fitted our ideas well. In looking for a church home we attended Episcopal 
Churches in the area and quickly came to find ourselves attracted to St 
Martins. In particular Betty and AP Hall and Rob and Barbara Lockridge 
were instrumental in cementing our decision with their caring, support and 
love. 

Q:   How did you find St. Martin's? 
A:   Through going on a search for a church we felt was calling us. Important was the welcome and outreach offered by 
many of the congregation members. 

Q:   What would you like your church friends to know about you, your family, your occupation, hobbies etc? 
A:   After graduating from the University of Nottingham in England in 1965 as a metallurgical engineer, I was hired by 
an aluminum company. I worked there in various roles and locations until I retired. 
Shortly before I retired we moved to Singapore for my final assignment. It was a great experience to live in South East 
Asia for about 18 months and we were sad to leave. We love to travel and  my job has taken me to several countries. We 
continue to enjoy experiencing other cultures, but it is always nice to return home.  
I have walked several routes of the Camino de Santiago in Spain which is a pilgrimage journey on different routes 
from across Europe to the Cathedral of St James in Santiago, in the North East of Spain. The journeys on foot are long 
distance hikes of different lengths but typically 500 - 600 miles which take from about 35 - 40 days. I find it spiritually 
rewarding and the interaction with other pilgrims in the hostels in the evenings always interesting. Of course the 
Spanish and Portuguese wine is also welcome after a long day of walking! 
We have three young grandsons in Midlothian and one in Nashville who we love to visit and spend time with. They 
keep us busy but are a great joy to us. 

In Finisterra (the End of the 
Earth) in Spain. 
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Walking the Jesus Trail in Israel from 
Nazareth to the Sea of Galilee



E C W     
 -  by Sally Dvorak + Jean Rollins 
On Tuesday, April 23, 2019 at our regular 
ECW Meeting, we invited Lynne Black, 
the owner and Artist of "Paint for Good", 
to come to our Meeting and facilitate an 
evening of painting.  We picked out a 
beautiful scenery of flowers, leaves and 
the sun streaming down with some of us 
painting lady bugs and butterflies throughout the leaves.  It is amazing how eleven of us can paint the same picture, 
yet each one is different, as each person has their own unique way of painting.   
We had refreshments and a fun time with Lynn who is so talented and definitely knows a thing or two about art. 

Eleven women traveled to Yoders, a trip sponsored by the ECW of St. Martin's on Friday, May 10.  Yoders Country 
Market is located in Madison, VA.  This is a family run market and grocery store selling groceries, books, gift cards, 
natural health and beauty aids, kitchen ware and furniture.  They also have delicious baked goods made from scratch 
and all natural meats.  We drove up there 
with four cars and ended up buying lots 
of items we can't find in regular grocery 
stores.  We then stopped off at the 
"Barbeque Exchange" in Gordonsville for 
a delicious lunch.  We had good weather 
and had lots of fun with our fellow 
Martinites.  

The ECW will not meet in June or July.
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Trip to Yoders Country Market: 
We are standing in front of the “Barbecue Exchange” where we ate lunch. 

Amazon Smiles :  
1. Go to https://smile.amazon.com/ or click the box above. 
2. Create an amazon account or log in. 
3. Go to "Or pick your own charitable organization" and type "St. Martin's Episcopal Church” then click Search. 
4. Locate "St. Martin's Episcopal Church" in Henrico VA. 
5. Then start shopping! 
  
Amazon will donate 0.5% of the price of your eligible AmazonSmile purchases to St. Martin's!      We are grateful for your 
participation



Parish Nurse by Betty Horne

“The steps of a good man are ordered by the LORD, and He delights in his way.”    (Psalm 37:23, NKJV)

Cytomegalovirus or CMV, is a common virus that infects 
people of all ages. Over half of adults by age 40 have been 
infected with CMV. Once CMV is in a person's body, it stays 
there for life and can reactivate. Most people infected with 
CMV show no signs or symptoms. However, CMV infection 
can cause serious health problems for people with 
weakened immune systems and for unborn babies 
(congenital CMV) 

Signs and Symptoms 

Most people infected with CMV show no signs or 
symptoms because a healthy person's immune system 
usually keeps the virus from causing illness. In many 
instances most people are not aware that they have been 
infected,  

In some cases, infection in healthy people can cause mild 
illness much like a mild case of the flu that may include: 

• Fever 

• Sore throat 

• Fatigue 

• Swollen glands 

Occasionally, CMV can cause mononucleosis or hepatic 
(liver) problem. 

People with weakened immune systems who get CMV can 
have more serious symptoms affecting the eyes, lungs, 
liver, esophagus, stomach, and intestines. For example a 
kidney transplant recipient with active CMV may see 
worsening of kidney function. Babies born with CMV can 

have brain, liver, spleen, lung, and growth problems. The 
most common health problem in babies born with 
congenital CMV infection is hearing loss, which may be 
detected soon after birth or may develop later in 
childhood. 

Transmission and Prevention 

People with CMV may pass the virus in body fluids, such as 
saliva, urine, blood, tears, semen, and breast milk. CMV is 
spread from an infected person in the following ways: 

• From direct contact with saliva or urine, especially 
from babies and young children 

• Through sexual contact 

• From breast milk to nursing infants 

• Through transplanted organs and blood 
transfusions 
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Parish Nurse continued … 
on next page

CMV    Awareness Month



A woman who is infected with CMV can pass the virus to 
her developing baby during pregnancy. Women may be 
able to lessen their risk of getting CMV by reducing contact 
with saliva and urine from babies and young children. The 
saliva and urine of children with CMV have high amounts 
of the virus. A pregnant woman can avoid getting a child's 
saliva in her mouth by, for example, not sharing food, 
utensils, or cups with a child. Also, she should wash her 
hands after changing diapers. These cannot eliminate her 
risk of getting CMV, but may lessen the chances of getting 
it. 

Healthcare providers should follow standard precautions. 
Pregnant healthcare workers will often avoid contact with 
CMV infected patients. 

Diagnosis 

Blood tests can be used to diagnose CMV infection in 
adults who have symptoms. However, blood is not the best 
fluid to test newborns with suspected CMV infection. Tests 
of saliva or urine are preferred for newborns. 

Treatment 

Healthy people who are infected with CMV usually do not 
require medical treatment. Medications are available to 
treat CMV infection in people who have weakened 
immune systems and babies with signs of congenital CMV.  
In the case of the kidney transplant patient, they are often 
treated with anti-viral medications such as Valcyte. 

Excerpts from the CDC website.  

Have a safe summer! 

Parish Nurse continued …   from previous page
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It's 
not 
too 

late!

J.C.Wallace 
   Scholarship  
Congratulations to Colin Clements and David Dau 
who are recipients of the John C. Wallace Endowed 
Scholarship for 2019.

Grass Cutting   

We are still seeking volunteers to help with the grass 
cutting for this year.  Please see the sign-up sheet 
posted on the board. 

E Y C         - from Rick Gibbs 

Shout Out to Betsy Crowell for a unique idea to 
help raise money for the EYC. The 
WHEELBARROW brought in $166. Every little 
change helps our Youth!
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Palm Sunday     April 14  

Palm Sunday service starts in the Parish Hall and processes into the Church.

How did the editor totally forget to share the photos of this special day. 
I heartily apologize.

At the children's sermon Father Lee explains 
what happens with the palm crosses. 
Most members take them home and keep them 
until the following year in a prominent place.  
Last year's leftovers and crosses brought back 
by members are being burned to ashes to use 
on Ash Wednesday.



If you know of 
somebody not on 
these lists (including 
yourself) please let 
the office know.  
If we don't know …

* 
06/02/2007 Erin & Glenn Sprouse 
06/06/2015 Dianne & Joe Lamb 
06/06/2009 Beth & Mike Miller 
06/11/1977  Dennis & Vicki Pinner 
06/14/1958 Henry & Nan Scott 
06/21/1980 Sandy & Sallie Bright 
06/24/2000 Kyle & Anne Stephenson 
06/26/1976 Jody & Stephen Harlow 
* 
* 
07/03  Garland Harwood & Janice Carpi 
07/04/1968 Sharon & James Ragland           
07/07/2006 Sean & Jennifer Cooper            
07/08/2004 George & Betsy Crowell           
07/10/1996 Allen & Merry Beth Hall              
07/12  Charles & Margarette McIntosh          
07/12/2008 Samantha & Tony Romano            
07/22/1995 Kevin & Amy Bailey            
07/27/1972 Richard & Sara Thomas            
*

* 
06/02 Henry Sleeman 
06/03 Carrilynn Sykes 
06/05 Betty Hall 
06/08  Lauren Murphy 
06/08  Julie Hall 
06/09  Melinda Jenkins 
06/10 Cindy Adams 
06/13  Jenny Richardson 
06/13  Robin Biehler 
06/14  Caroline Echevarria 
06/15 Sally Tucker 
06/15 Janice Carpi 
06/15  Lillian Thirion 
06/17 Barbara Campeau 
06/17  Max Barritt 
06/18 Gregory Echevarria 
06/19 Ian Watt 
06/21 Garland Harwood 
06/21  Maddie Alloway 
06/22 Natalie Watt 
06/24   Henry Scott 
06/27  Sean Cooper 
06/29 Kim Fiasco 
*

* 
07/01 Ellery Bradley 
07/02  Jonathan Horne 
07/06 Caitlin Woolwine 
07/08 Ashley Borders 
07/09 Kim Shook 
07/09  Sara Thomas 
07/10 Jack Greenwood 
07/12 Jackie Bitler 
07/13  Yohance Iervolino 
07/22  Alison  Potter 
07/23  Leslie Dering 
07/25 William Sykes 
07/29 Rob Lockridge 
07/30 Jacob Dau 
* 
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Wisdom out of a Chinese Fortune Cookie!



Senior Warden:  Nancye Greenwood 
Junior Warden:  Rick Gibbs 

Register:  Nan Scott 
Treasurer:  Darrell Jenkins 
Assistant Treasurer: Mike Fiasco 
Cloak Editor: Christa Burr

St. Martin's Episcopal Church 
9000 St. Martins Lane • Richmond, VA 23294 

804-270-6786 (tel) • 804-270-3286 (fax) 
Website: www.saintmartinschurch.org 

E-mail: saintmartinsec@gmail.com 

To submit articles or ideas for The Cloak, email: 
stmartinscloak@gmail.com

2020 
Christa Burr 
Garland Harwood 
Kim Fiasco

Trustee Emeritus:  Robert I. Kirby 
Trustees:  Kerry Alloway, A. P. Hall, Jr. 
 & Garland Harwood 

VESTRY

2021 
Steve Alloway  
N’neka Logan 
Craig Watt

2019 
Nancye Greenwood 
George Crowell 
Rick Gibbs

ST. MARTIN'S STAFF 
Rector:  The Rev. Lee A. Hutchson 
Priest Associate: Rev. Dr. Sandra Levy-Achtemeier 
Organist & Choirmaster: David R. Hopkins 
Administrative Assistant: Sherry Wilson 
Sunday School Coordinator: Robin Biehler 
Head of Nursery: Nicolette  Philippi 

CHURCH OFFICE 
(804) 270-6786 (Phone)      (804) 270-3286 (Fax) 
E-mail: saintmartinsec@gmail.com 
Website: www.saintmartinschurch.org 
Office Hours 
Monday – Friday  9 am - 1 pm
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